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Cathryn Mahoney 
 
Within my current lifetime, I have learnt to expect the unexpected and never to take 

anything for granted.  I have rediscovered my faith in a higher power “the creator” of 
all life, and have personally witnessed an array of spiritual and metaphysical 

occurrences on earth and within time and space. 
 
My childhood and early adulthood pre 30’s was a time of self protection and 
loneliness, whilst experiencing difficult relationships but overall managing a 
successful working life with family responsibilities and hardships. 
 
With the turn of the decades from the 80’s to the 90’s I began searching for meaning 
to my life. The turning point was when I attended a night class learning self hypnosis.  
During this time I began having premonitions, which scared me but also gave me 
greater understanding. The turn of events I envisaged however, soon came about.   
 
In ‘A Love Story’ (See ‘Our Journey’ at www.towardinnerpeace.com) I have 
described how my husband, Mike and I first met. The night class led me towards 
further training in Hypnotherapy where Mike and I re-discovered each other, but I 
won’t go into any more details about that here.  However, it is important to say that 
my training in Hypnotherapy opened up the world for me in so many ways.   
 
I remember once, interviewing for a job at the local hospital and when I was asked to 
describe my five year plan, I had no idea what to say; but a few years later on the 
first week of my Hypnotherapy Training Course I discovered a passion for learning 
and helping people with my new skills.  Whilst practicing on the course, I could see 
people responding to me positively, and working through their problems to find 
solutions and the change they desired.  I knew from this point onwards that I had a 
natural talent for healing using my voice and my presence.   
 
During this time I also discovered a deeper spiritual connection with nature and with 
my own essence.  I felt confident, alive, passionate and able to achieve anything I set 
my mind and heart on. These feelings didn’t become a permanent feature though, 
when I returned home into a negative and demanding environment, and quickly 
reverted back into my shell.  
  
Meeting Mike at that time in my life was meant to be, even though our meeting 
brought unsettling and lasting changes for me and my family. As well as causing 
much heartache it also kept me focused and determined, knowing that my soul’s 
journey had now begun in earnest.  
 
Within a short space of time I had given up everything I knew and had, even my 
family life because of the breakdown of my marriage, and spent several years trying 
to keep things on an even keel for my children.  I moved into a small flat, gave up my 
job and went to University to study Psychology.   
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Whilst studying, I began voluntary work and trained as a bereavement counsellor.  I 
also worked part time within the health sector and after graduating became a 
volunteer then a paid worker for Rape Crisis as a Counsellor.  I then trained as a 
group-work leader and also travelled to Suffolk to train in Inner Child Therapy 
through to Trainer level.  After a few years I moved to a secluded house on a cliff-
side and left my job to start up as a self employed Therapist.  However, I quickly 
discovered that I needed another part time income.  I worked for Women’s Aid as a 
Counsellor, and then trained with Social Services as a Children’s Support Worker and 
Bereavement Counsellor.   
 
By the early 2000’s I was doing quite well, splitting my time between self employed 
contracts, private clients and part time counselling.  I also completed PGCE training 
as an Adult Education Tutor which increased my work experience and employment 
opportunities.   
 
During all of this time I began having spiritual experiences, and attending meditation 
groups, talks and MBS events with my circle of ‘new age’ friends, as well as with my 
Mum who had trained as a Reiki and Crystal Therapy Practitioner. I also undertook 
training in Angelic Reiki and Crystal Therapy which led me, at a later date, towards 
incorporating hands on healing within my talking therapies private work. 
 
Whilst living in my Cliffside home I was also having profound spiritual experiences, 
seeing, sensing and talking to souls that had passed over or were asking me to help 
them pass to the light.  At this time, I also had an experience with a friend who 
began attracting dark entities and I had to use the light to fend them off. This 
experience led to a speedy parting of the ways of our friendship. It was this that 
made me realise there was so much we do not know or understand.  Before this I 
had only ever experienced ‘love and light’ and angels watching over us, but I quickly 
discovered there are many dark influences and energies that are attempting to stop 
us in our tracks.  
 
I felt from that point onwards I was more aware, even though my spiritual 
experiences suddenly stopped, it was done in a way to protect me and to enable me 
to learn more about myself and my abilities.   
 
My working and home life changed direction again.  I moved closer to my family and 
gained full time employment with Barnardo’s as a Children’s Counsellor.  This was to 
be my last full time position, in which I achieved promotion and many different roles 
in the company, including Supervisor, Trainer and as a children’s advocate in court 
proceedings.  Within this employment I worked with a range of professionals such as 
social workers, teachers and the police, working within child protection. 
 
During this time my own childhood issues began to resurface, resulting in a personal 
need for therapy, especially when my Mum died unexpectedly. My world crashed 
around me following my loss, but I also began having memories of early childhood 
trauma. I believe that these memories had been repressed to protect my Mum and 
our family relationships; but the aftermath caused life to change drastically again! 
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At this point I accepted voluntary redundancy from Barnardo’s during a period of 
staff restructuring, which became an opportune time for another change of 
direction.   
 
My family life had altered significantly once again, and I felt quite alone. It was then 
that I reached out to Mike, who I hadn’t had contact with for years, and from 2011 
life changed for the better.  However, I had to learn to trust and to work on our 
relationship on an equal footing, but we both had our children to consider, even 
though they were all, apart from one, adults at this time.  
 
Profound spiritual occurrences gradually became the norm once Mike and I got 
together, and the stories on our website recount some of these experiences.   
 
There have been many up and downs along the way, but I have also discovered a 
great deal about myself and Mike, as well as the world we inhabit and the universe.   
 
Please read the stories on the website to understand more about ‘Our Journey’, 
which started eons ago, not just this lifetime when we came together in 1991 and 
then finally in 2011. 
 
Thank you for your interest. 
Much love to you, Cathryn x 
 
 


